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January 18, 2011

1. Participatory Governance Items
Mr. Zarske provided a review of SAC’s participatory governance retreat held this morning. The members discussed needs and current issues. It looked at the participatory governance framework, governance committees and representation. He indicated a concern regarding the college’s safety committee membership and what seems a lack of participation. Facilities needs, classified staffing needs, and budget were also discussed. The group talked about the possibility of combining end of year activities, including honoring retirees, and about consolidating holiday fund-raising campaigns.
2.
Review of board docket


Dr. Rodriguez reviewed items on the board agenda. 
3. A Call to Action

Dr. Rodriguez shared a document distributed by ACCT regarding the request of President Obama for colleges to improve their number of graduates by 2020. Dr. Rodriguez would like to take a similar resolution to the board indicating our support of the initiative, even though he feels the goal will be difficult to achieve. He does believe, however, that if the colleges and district adopt such a resolution, the numbers will at least improve. He suggested SAC strive to increase course completion rates by 10% by its 100th anniversary (2015).

Dr. Rodriguez asked constituent groups to take the document to their membership for support. He indicated if there was not support from the constituent groups, he would not take the resolution to the board. Dr. Rodriguez offered to speak to constituent groups about the initiative if asked.

Dr. Martinez indicated this topic was discussed briefly in the Joint Cabinet meeting held recently. It was suggested a policy be created. The members discussed dropping priority status for students who have two or more degrees. 
Mr. Zarske indicated it may not be a realistic goal, but a good one to strive for. Dr. Rodriguez added that the district/colleges can do everything they can internally, while recognizing external obstacles beyond our control. 
Mr. Vazquez stated that SCC has been working for more than a year on building an automated method to follow students who have completed courses for degrees but have complied. He indicated following up with students and trying to bring them back is very time consuming.

4. Strategic Planning

The board of trustees planning session is on February 7, and Dr. Rodriguez indicated he and staff are preparing for that meeting. He indicated a need to prepare a district-wide strategic plan which will be shared with accreditation teams. 

Dr. Rodriguez asked that a committee be developed consisting of approximately 30 employees (suggested about 12 from each college which may include students; 6-8 from district) to work on the strategic plan. The district has hired a consultant to assist us working through the process. 
5. Reorganization proposals

a. #676 – accountant to senior accountant: Mr. Hardash described the details of the reorganization request.  There were no comments or concerns.

b. #675 – part-time intermediate clerk to three part-time auxiliary services specialists: Mr. Hardash described the details of the reorganization request. Dr. Martinez asked if revenue from student ID sales would be limited due to the request. Mr. Hardash indicated it would not. Dr. Martinez stated that part-time positions are missed district-wide. Mr. Vazquez had a question regarding an employee listed on the organization chart attached to the reorganization. Mr. Hardash suggested he contact Rhonda Langston for clarification.
6. Reports



Academic Senate/SAC: Mr. Zarske indicated the senate is working on identifying AB37 students who could not complete degrees. He indicated we have been identified to date. These students are WWII vets. Mr. Zarske reminded member of the convocation activities this Friday.


Academic Senate/SCC: Mr. Barembaum reported the college is ready to roll out CurricuNet and that training has been completed. The senate is holding its retreat tomorrow where the vice president of the statewide senate is speaking. The meeting takes place at 9:30 a.m.


Mr. Barembaum indicated he was pleased to see item 5.26 Science Equipment on the board agenda. He said the equipment is greatly needed. He asked about some items that had been removed from the list. Mr. Hardash indicated there was a problem with obtaining equipment “equal” to that which was requested, so those items will come under a separate order.



CSEA: Ms. Reiter had no report.


BAPRC: Mr. Hardash reported there is a meeting tomorrow at 1:30 where he will provide more detail about the Governor’s budget proposal.  
7. Other

Mr. Vazquez informed members that the college has been working toward the accreditation recommendation to checks on repeatability issues. The college has done that, and identified nine students who have taken a PE class 33 times. Datatel is helping to catch this type of information.
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